Senate Rural and Regional Affairs and Transport Legislation Committee
ANSWERS TO QUESTIONS ON NOTICE

Transport and Regional Services

Department of Transport and Regional Services

Budget Estimates 2001-2002, (19 June 2001)


Question:  RSDLG68

Topic:  Satellite Launch Facility

Hansard Page/Written Question on Notice: Additional

Output: 

Senator Mackay asked:

Can you outline what environmental impact assessment has been done in relation to the satellite launch facility or what environmental impact assessment will be done in the future before the space base is built on Christmas Island?

Answer:

Environment Australia has assessed the Environment Impact Statement submitted by the proponent, Asia Pacific Space Centre.  Senator Hill has advised the proponent that there is no environmental reason why the project should not proceed, provided the proponent accepts the environmental conditions set out in the Recommendations of the Environment assessment Report.

We are advised that Environment Australia and APSC have agreed on Development Conditions based on the Recommendations of the Environment Assessment Report.  These, together with the commitments made by APSC in the Environment Impact Statement, provide the basis for the preparation by APSC of an Environment Management Plan to be submitted to Senator Hill for approval.

APSC will need to comply with all Australian regulatory requirements, including environmental, if it is to proceed with plans to launch satellites from Christmas Island.
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